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SLEAT COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING OF SLEAT COMMUNITY COUNCIL held on Tuesday, 4th December 2012 at 
Ardvasar Hall, Sleat, Isle of Skye at 7.30pm

MINUTES
PRESENT:








Rob Ware 





Margaret Colpus




Charles Culbertson





Claire Hannah

IN ATTENDANCE:
David Ashford, Una MacLeod, 

1. APOLOGIES
Apologies were received from, Jimmy Logan, Pauline Lyle, Flora Maclean, Archie MacCalman,  Roddy Murray
2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
The Minutes were moved for adoption by Charles Culbertson, seconded by Claire Hannah 

and approved unanimously.
3. CO-OPTED ASSOCIATE MEMBER-RODDY MURRAY, TARSKAVAIG
Charles Culbertson advised that Roddy Murray, former Chairman of the SCC has been approached to be co-opted on to the Council as an Associate Member, and has agreed to do so. Charles felt that he would bring a wealth of experience to the Council and looked forward to working with him. An Associate Member does not have voting rights on the Community Council, but can participate in the same role as any other Councillor.
4. ROADS UPDATE BY THE CHAIRMAN
The Chairman  has thanked the previous Roads Manager, George Speed, for his help and support in Sleat and had met with Sandy MacVarish, his successor, to discuss outstanding issues for Sleat roads. Some of the items have been unresolved for several years. Current issues include:
· Pier Road flooding has been passed to Client side of TECS 

· Charles asked that Pier Road be resurfaced for primarily cosmetic reasons
· Sign clutter along the Sleat Road, some signs need to be up for a minimum period for EU reasons. Others will be removed as and when resources are available

· Sandy is asking for a timetable for the EU signage

· Tokavaig Cattle Grid, on going replacement in hand

· School Sign at the Primary School. Sign now referred to Street Lighting group in Fort William and the van was there today

· 26 areas of the Sleat Road where excess water is running across the carriageway, causing adverse driving conditions. HC say that there is nothing that can be effectively be done due to the drives being there before the road improvements. Additional gritting will be stepped up in cold weather

· Passing place at Isle Ornsay, on going

· Verge at Mill Bridge, TECS to address debris on footpath area

· Margaret Colpus asked about the Kinloch area with the poor surface, which will be pursued

· Other items will be emailed to Charles Culbertson, including gritting of the school car park

· Dialogue with TECS will continue with vigour
5. CAMPAIGN TO RE-INTRODUCE AIR SERVICES TO SKYE AND LOCHALSH
Rob Ware highlighted the recently formed campaign group www.flyskye.co.uk, who are endeavouring to have air services re-introduced to Skye and Lochalsh. The group is led by Boyd Robertson, Shirley Spear and Ian Blackford, following the decision to undertake a review of the proposal by Highland Council, HIE and HITRANS. A Facebook page has been introduced and on the website is an online survey to gauge public demand for the provision of services and all residents and businesses have been encouraged to complete the short survey. Rob gave his views on the pros and cons of the re-introduction, including the potentially huge cost involved. Charles Culbertson suggested that the Community Council issue a letter of support for the proposal, Claire said that all the Members should be asked for their view.
6. AOCB
Margaret Colpus briefed the meeting about the group that has been set up by the Trust to explore options for improved broadband across Sleat. A meeting will be held in December with representatives of all of the townships and this was expected on 10th December. CBS fund opens in January for April considerations. SCT will fund a feasibility study, and approach CBS. 8mb service is now available in the hall at Tarskavaig. The study will be around £2,500.00. Margaret also updated on the recent talk by Derek Logie about community housing in rural areas.
Claire Hannah looking for stories for the Sleat Newsletter, and Rob and Claire will work together. Update from CDI would also be appreciated.

Rob Ware has been asked to bring to the Council’s attention the four locations for Defibrillators in Sleat, these being at Tarskavaig, the Filling Station at Armadale and the two positions at SMO.  The Lucky2bhere charity organisation has provided the machines and arranges training. Claire is to do an article for the forthcoming Sleat newsletter. Rob agreed to put the map of the locations in Sleat on the website, and it was asked if more people could be trained and if the Council could encourage people to help with funding for new locations. 10 people from the Trust have already been trained. Charles thought that it would be good to publicise the units and encourage additions, even perhaps from the local hotels

Charles advised that Tarskavaig and Achnacloich will fund their own replacement of damaged notice boards. Rob will arrange for a local contractor to repair the one in Drumfearn, but an application to the Ward Discretionary Fund will now not be required.

It was agreed that the Council will make a donation again this year to the Sleat Lunch Club.

Archie MacCalman has advised the Council  that he wishes to step down as Secretary and it was agreed that Rob would take over  in the role. Charles will notify Highland Council.

Charles updated on the Scottish Water issues at Teangue and given the sensitivity of a number of items he has called a Meeting on 13th December for the pubic to meet with SW to learn more about the current and future situation. One key issue is the road to the WTW and the community in Tarskavaig and so this will be an opportunity for the community to present a united front. The meeting will be between 1500-2000 at Sabhal Mor Ostaig. Charles is hoping to get feedback from Sassaig and Tarskavaig prior to the meeting. Charles will speak with the Trust to publicise the meeting on the Trust email newsletters, now being sent on Sundays.
Charles advised that a project has been raised through HC Planning to install 6 wind turbines on land at Ferrindonald. The applicant has offered to speak to any individual who has any concerns about the proposal. Details of the application are now on the SCC website under the Planning Applications page.

Rob Ware advised that the dates for all the SCC meetings are now on the website. There will be a summer break with the AGM at the end of June.

7. PUBLIC DISCUSSION 
David Ashford raised the issue of the possibility of road widening at Isle Ornsay, to create a passing place and is opposed to this for several reasons. David asked that drivers show more consideration to other road users which would alleviate the need for major works.  This is a historical situation and Charles suggested new signage or indeed traffic lights, but costs are prohibitive and it may never happen.
Una Macleod reminded about lack of service on Citylink coaches, and had been in touch with the appropriate manager, and he has agreed to visit in the New Year, and a meeting will be held in Broadford.

The meeting closed at 2040
Next Meeting Tuesday 8th January 1930 at Seomar Cruinneachiadh, Sabhal Mor Ostaig
